
 
 

BID NOTICE 
 
 
Notice is hereby given by the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Melrose Park, Cook 
County, Illinois, that sealed bid proposals will be received for the following improvement: 
 

“2018 Street Paving Program” 
 
This project consists of improvements to a 37th Avenue from Division Street to Soffel Avenue in the 
Village of Melrose Park.  The scope of work includes the intermittent removal and replacement of 
curb & gutter, sidewalk, and driveway; replacement or repair of drainage structures; pavement 
milling, patching and resurfacing; pavement markings; and all other related work necessary to 
complete the improvements. 
 
Sealed Bids will be received up to the hour of 11:00 o’clock A.M. on Thursday, the 30th day of 
August, 2018 in the office of the Village Clerk, Melrose Park Civic Center, 1000 N. 25th Avenue, 
Melrose Park, Illinois 60160 and will be publicly opened and read at that place and time.  Bids 
delivered in person will be accepted weekdays between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M. 
 
Bidding documents, consisting of the bid proposal packet, plans and project specifications, are 
available at the office of Edwin Hancock Engineering Co., 9933 Roosevelt Road, Westchester, 
Illinois 60154, upon payment of a non-refundable fee of Fifty Dollars ($50.00) per set of bidding 
documents.    The Engineer has been authorized to refuse to issue bidding documents to any person, 
firm, or corporation that he considers to be unqualified.  No bidding documents will be issued after 
4:00 P.M. on Tuesday, the 28th day of August, 2018. 
 
All bids proposal offered must be accompanied by a bid bond in an amount not less than Five 
Percent (5%) of the total amount of the bid or a cashier’s check or certified check, made payable to 
the Order of the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Melrose Park, as a guarantee that 
if the bid proposal is accepted, a contract will be entered into and the performance of the contract 
properly secured. 
 
The Contractor and Subcontractor shall comply with all regulations issued pursuant to the Prevailing 
Wage Act (820 ILCS 130), and other applicable Federal Laws and regulations pertaining to labor 
standards. 
 
The Contractor will be paid in cash for the work to be performed on this project. 
 
In accordance with Section 3.04.020(B) of the Melrose Park, Illinois Municipal Code, specific 
consideration will be given to any responsive and responsible Melrose Park Business in evaluating 
bids.  The Village of Melrose Park reserves the right in receiving these bids to waive technicalities, 
to reject any or all bids, and to determine solely at its own discretion which if any alternate scope of 
work is to be awarded. 
 
Dated at Melrose Park, Illinois, this 14th day of August, 2018. 
  
 
  BY ORDER OF THE PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
   VILLAGE OF MELROSE PARK, ILLINOIS 
 


